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 HHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

The View
Monday 12th February 2018 @ 7.30pm

Present: The President, Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary, Chris Bond, Gaynor Toms, Stuart Field, Richard Macer, Steve Downham, Richard Barter and Ian Southgate.
Before the meeting began, the Chairman held a minute’s silence to mark the passing of Life Vice President John Gawley MBE.

1. APOLOGIES

Vice Chairman, Nicki Smith, Heather Windust and Koo Janzen.
2. PERSONALIA

The Chairman expanded on the unparalleled contribution made to Hampshire, South and England hockey by the late John Gawley MBE and advised his funeral would be held on Monday 19th February, noting he and others from the council would be in attendance.
The Chairman also noted with regret the unexpected passing of Pete Atkins a stalwart of City of Portsmouth HC shortly after the December Council meeting.

The Chairman advised that Lucy Moore, our erstwhile Relationship Manager, was moving from her Coach Development Manager role in EH to a similar position with Sport England.
The Chairman also noted that Rowena Shepherd, the County Welfare Officer, had attended the Time To Listen safeguarding course as required by that role.
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETING 4th December 2017
Approved without comment.  It was noted that earlier distribution of the minutes would be appreciated.
4. MATTERS ARISING


a
HCC Grant for Schools’ competitions (4b – EMW)

The Chairman has been advised that we would not be eligible for a gran this season due to funding restrictions, but may be next.  Item Closed.

b
Club Hubs (4c – JT/GT/HHUA)
GT noted that although no over-arching ‘Club Hubs’ action had taken place, she had held a Clubs Forum for Hampshire Clubs at Basingstoke HC on January 29th, and clubs had indicated that they were in favour of forums to be held twice a season.  Action on the umpiring side of the topic was still on-going, although some local initiatives had taken place.  On-going.

c
Filming of Matches using Drones (6f – SF/GT)
Guidance from EH (mirroring CAA regulations) had been distributed to Council members before the meeting and it was agreed this should be adopted and reflected from within the website.  It was noted that licensing may be required if there is any intention to use a drone to film events.
Main item closed, download to be added to website.


d
Non-portfolio Members
Advertising for non-portfolio members had taken place via the website.  IS requested that this be reiterated via an email to Clubs.
To date only Nigel Bowes of Portsmouth and Southsea had responded with interest.  As his standing within that club was known to a number of Council members, it was agreed to co-opt him to the Council subject to re-election at the next AGM.
Actions – Secretary to email clubs regarding open Non-portfolio position and advise Nigel Bowes of his co-opting.

5. CORRESPONDENCE
None
6. REPORTS
a. Discipline

CB had nothing to add to his report.
Two additional items were discussed:
1. Fine imposed on City of Portsmouth.  This has been paid but COP stated that they continued to appeal the decision.
2. A second occurrence of urination by a Surrey player at a Hampshire pitch had been noted and this had gone to the Surrey CDA.  SD noted that originally, a £50 fine for each occurrence had been agreed for Hampshire players as a typical penalty.  Guidance to umpires was to report incidents with detail of offender to CDA for action.  This requires confirmation from HHUA.  Mechanism for collection of any fine is still be determined.

Actions – Secretary to remind all clubs of penalties for inappropriate behaviour.  HHUA to confirm they are able to support the request to report such behaviour to the CDA.

b. Treasurer
The Treasurer had nothing to add to report.
The Secretary asked about the small amount payable to the Hampshire Administrator, and was advised that at the start of the financial year that the Junior Administrator had not been appointed.

A question was raised by HW in her report regarding financing of medals for schools’ competitions.  RM suggested that the Michael Harlick grant might be available for this item and requested HW to check this, once feedback has been obtained, a decision will be made whether to use County funds to provide medals or not.

Action – HW to investigate Michael Harlick grant as source of funding.

c. Player Pathway (PP)
The Chairman noted KJ was attending a South Junior committee meeting.
The Chairman noted that the main concerns expressed within the report related to actions requested by South and EH, and that the South meeting may provide more insight into resolving them.

Following a question from RM, JT noted that KJ had informed him that AC squads would shortly be posted on to the Player Pathway website.

With both FT and KJ absent, the proposed contract was not discussed.

Action – Secretary to follow up with FT on draft contract.
d. Junior Competitions
There were no comments on the report HW had prepared.  The Chairman noted HW was also attending a South Junior committee meeting.
e. Leagues - Outdoor
Women – No report was presented and with NS sending apologies, RW in his role as HWHL administrator noted the only topic of interest related potential league re-organisation.
Men – RB presented draft wording to cover promotion and relegation from and to the regionalised divisions 9 North and South.  The Secretary expressed his concerns regarding lack of guidance relating to how teams not finishing first might be affected, but the wording was passed nem con.
Senior Men – the Secretary noted that under relegation was being mooted as a possibility in Men’s leagues this season and asked whether over promotion might be an alternative option to be considered.  The Chairman observed that over promotion did not usually occur but did also note that the exact ‘forecast’ promotions and relegations were not yet being shown on the South website tables.  RW noted that these ‘red lines’ could not be shown on the HHA website tables.
Indoor
The Chairman noted that the EH performance view on Indoor hockey was that it could have a positive effect, but believed participation in it was decreasing.  The Chairman noted that the South competition only featured six sides in the finals.
It was noted by RM that the South Junior Schools Indoor league had shown an increase in numbers, contrary to the trend noted.

f. Umpires 
SF thanked GT for following up on the use of drones, but had nothing to add to his brief report.
IS raised a matter brought to his attention by a female HHUA member (Pip Hart) who had umpired with him recently.  This concerned alleged comments made by the Bournemouth coach at a junior match between Winchester and Bournemouth U14 that allegedly had been overheard by several of the Winchester players but not by the umpire herself.  The Chairman offered to discuss the matter with the Bournemouth Chairman, and RW was happy to discuss the matter with Ms Hart.
Actions – Chairman to contact BHC Chariman and RW to contact Ms Hart to discuss.
CB raised concerns over the current Red card/MMO report forms available for umpires to complete citing technical difficulties he had with the PDF version of the form.  Following a discussion it was agreed that SF would contact the HHUA Chairman and this would then be taken to the HHUA membership to agree a

It was noted that of the twelve Level 1 assessments that had taken place this season, eleven had been successful, and clubs were commended on preparing their umpires well.

g. EH & South

GT noted that GDPR guidance will be provided to all in the near future.
She observed that the main decrease in number of players reported in the EH affiliation statistics was due to one club having miscounted members persistently over a number of seasons resulting in a reduction of 180 players when this was realised.

Three Hampshire Clubs, Yateley, Fleet and Ewshot and Basingstoke, have all achieved ClubMark since the last meeting.  The first to do so in the county.

The Hampshire Clubs forum was attended by ten clubs, which was fewer than she had hoped for.  The Dorset forum will be held in Wimborne on February 22nd.

The Secretary asked if GT had details of sales of tickets for the Women’s World Cup, and she advised that all England matches were sold out, but she was unable to comment on general sales due to the number of tickets being sold by national associations.  She did bring to the Council’s attention, the spectator village on the site of the former Olympic pitches at QEII Park that would be available for those without tickets.

h. Cups/Tournaments/Hampshire Day

Since the previous meeting it had come to light that Haslemere HC could not now host the Hampshire Cup and Trophy Quarter and Semi-finals, and these have now been moved to Southampton Sports Centre, forcing a shortening of matches due to a time restriction there.  Otherwise, all competitions were continuing on schedule.
i. Website.
RW noted that the GDPR will affect how HHA do their business and that Tex Solutions and the HHUA secretary were working on a document to cover envisaged scope of changes required.
7. EH CONSTITUTIONAL (GOVERNANCE) REVIEW
The results of the review have been published to a selected audience, but will go to the EH board before any further action is taken.
8. NATIONAL LEAGUE PROPOSALS
The Chairman expanded on the report of the January meeting between EH and Regional league representatives following the original proposal to increase the National League (EHL) to 72 teams.  Following debate a proposal to limit the increase to a league of 60 teams, including second teams where appropriate was passed by 9 votes to 1.  Another meeting will be held before this proposal is put to individual leagues.  
With 2nd teams eligible for the proposed expanded EHL the Secretary asked about the status of the London League which features a number of 2nd teams from clubs in the higher echelons of said league.  The Chairman confirmed that for any team to be eligible for promotion to the EHL they would need to be part of the Regional league pyramid.
9. DORSET LADIES
The Chairman explained that administration of the ladies side of the Dorset HA had almost evaporated with MH and one other the sole representatives and that Dorset Ladies clubs had expressed an informal interest in joining the HWHL, and that to date, one club (Poole) with one team had already formally applied to join.
It was agreed that HHA would be happy for Dorset ladies clubs to approach the association with a view to affiliating to it, and that any such approach would then need to be put to the HWHL who would advise HHA of their wishes.
Action – MH to inform Dorset Ladies clubs to approach the Secretary if they wished to apply to join the HWHL.

10. CLUB BEHAVIOUR
The committee were advised of the concern of HHUA about the disciplinary record and general on field behaviour of players from a County league side.  It was noted that the Chairman of HHA had intervened with the club concerned.
11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman observed that the Hockey Museum in Woking was in the process of moving to larger premises and will re-open soon.
The Secretary confirmed that La Parisienne in Romsey had been booked for the Committee Meal on Monday April 16th, and would provide more details closer to the event.

IS was advised a former Cheam player was eligible to play for Alton HC.

RM announced that the Winchester Invitation Over 60’s team, representing the County, had beaten Reading in EH Plate competition.
The meeting concluded at 10p.m.  The next meeting will be held on April 9th  2018.
Chairman
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